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The Quilters of Alachua County Day Guild 

Connecting Threads Newsletter 
December 2018 

Our Mission: To preserve the heritage of quilting through inspiration, information and education 

 

 MARY’S MUSINGS 
 

  This is my last meeting as your president.  It has been an interesting year and I have thoroughly enjoyed it.  
I have found that this group has very large hearts.  They are more than willing to help new members find 
their way around the Guild.  They are very giving to all the groups that receive their gifts of quilts, 
pillowcases, medical dolls, totes, walker totes and backpacks.  The value of these items is listed elsewhere 
in the newsletter.  I have been told no when I asked people if they could do things but have received more 
yeses.  Most of the noes were already doing something else to forward the goals of the Guild.  I am looking 
forward to sitting in the audience next year but know I will also be doing fun things with the bees.  Please 
help the officers of 2019 when they ask for help.    May you enjoy the holidays and get lots of sewing gifts. 
 

May all your stitches be little ones 
Mary Ann Plance 

QACDG President 
 

Thursday, December 6, 2018                                          PROGRAM:  Holiday Luncheon 
Senior Recreation Center, 5701 NW 34 Street                                                         
Social Time:  9:30 - 10:00, Meeting 10:00 - 12:00                                    

MEETING DAY    TIME WHERE CONTACT 
Board Meeting 2nd Thursday Dec 13 12:00 ς 3:30  Trenton Mary Ann Plance 

 

Bee Meetings                                                             Genie White, Queen Bee 
After the Guild  1st Thursday Dec  6 12:30 – 3:30 Senior Center Theresa Morales 

Newbie Bee 4th Thursday Dec 27 12:30 – 3:30 Senior Center Genie White 

Carla Action 

Beyond Beginners 4th Thursday Dec 27 9:30 – 3:30  Senior Center Carla Action 

Community Scrappers 3rd Thursday Dec 20 9:00 – 3:30 
Note ending 
time 

Senior Center Marie Davis 

Gennette Gailey 

Lynn Bryan 

TeôHaynes 

Fiber Art (FAB)   2nd Thursday Dec 13 1:00 – 3:30 Senior Center Celeste Beck 

Hand Quilting and More 1st   Monday Dec 3  9:00 - 12:00 Senior Center Laura Sills 

2nd  Monday Dec 10  9:00 - 12:00 Senior Center 

3rd  Monday Dec 17  9:00 - 12:00 Senior Center 

4th  Monday Dec 24  9:00 - 12:00 Senior Center 

5th Monday  Dec 31 9:00 - 12:00 Senior Center 

Machine Embroidery 2nd  Thursday Dec 13  9:30 - 12:00 Senior Center Janet Verville 

Mini  Quilt 2nd  Monday Dec 10  1:00 – 3:30 Senior Center Laura Jones 

Sit and Sew/Red,White,&Blue 4th Monday Dec 24  12:30 – 3:30 Senior Center Teô Haynes 

      

The Bees are for everyone from beginners to advanced quilters. Join the fun! 
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COMMUNITY SCRAPPERS BEE 
The "Let's Start Here Bee" for Beginners 

2018 Goals: 200 Quilts, 200 pillow cases, 50 tote bags, 
75 medical dolls, 50 bears and 100% Guild member participation 

 
   These are our 2018 totals so far: 222 Quilts, 42 Tops, 
137 Totes, Walker Totes and Backpacks, 217 Pillowcases 
42 Medical dolls.  Thanks to the following ladies for their 
recent donations: 
 
Fabric Donations, Batting and Kits:  Teresa Barrand, 
Barbara Lindsay, Lula Oliver, Patty Marchionno 
Quilts:  Chris Beriau, Te Haynes, Carol McCarthy, Carol 
Wilkerson, Jennifer Ciccarelli. 
Tops:  Lula Oliver. 
Pillowcases: Hikmet Bates, Carol Wilkerson, Gail Benz, 
Emily Schaefer, Gennette Gailey, Carol McCarthy, Prue 
Trefethen, Mary Ann Plance, Laura Jones, Deb James, 
Chris Beriau, Art Alvarez, Lynn Bryan, Nancy Bell, Sallie 
Roberts. 
Tote Bags and Backpacks:  Chris Beriau  
 
  While November is the month when all of our beautifully 

crafted quilts, totes, dolls, and pillowcases come together, 

December is when we complete our deliveries.  This month 

we get to share our work with a dozen or so local 

organizations that are very excited and appreciative of our 

efforts.  It's nice to think that our contributions will brighten the 

day for over 600 recipients this year alone.   

 
Lynn Bryan, Marie Davis, Gennette Gailey  

                           MEMBERSHIP 
 
  Please welcome these members: Haydée Britton, Carol 
Gordhamer, Cheryl Irvin, Barbara Meunier, Kate Murrell, 
Patricia Tremarco and Dottie Woller. 
  Please pay your $25 dues for 2019 soon!  You can pay 
at guild meetings in December, January or February.  If 
you pay after that, you may not be included in the March 
directory. 
  Paying by cash?  Make sure to get a receipt!!! 
  Paying by check?  Make it out to QACDG.  Your check 
will be your receipt. 
  Thanks for all your patience while I was in charge of 
Membership!  Thanks to all of you who helped at times! 
  Welcome Marie Davis as VP for Membership in 2019! 

 

Teõ Haynes 

PROGRAMS AND WORKSHOPS 
 
PROGRAM: 
 
  We get to EAT and GOSSIP this Holiday month! 
Bring a favorite dish to share (maybe even the recipe) 
and we'll catch up on what's been going on. There is 
no workshop. 

  A slide show is being prepared of the Charity Works 
our beloved QACDG members have done this year. 
Give us all a pat on the back for a job well done! 

 

Theresa Morales  

LOCAL QUILT DISPLAY 
 

  Holy Trinity Episcopal Church will display several 
AIDS quilts on Sunday, December 2, 2018.  The 
quilts honor former members of Holy Trinity.  If 
anyone is interested in viewing the quilts on Friday, 
November 30, please contact Carol Wilkerson at 
Carol.Wilkerson@gmail.com 

ESTIMATED VALUE OF 
2019 COMMUNITY SERVICE GIFTS 

 

Quilts      $22,200 
Totes, Walker Totes & Backpacks               1,370 
Pillowcases                                                  2,604 
Medical Dolls                                                  300 
Red, White & Blue                                       5,190 
 
Total                $31,664 
 

I think Community Service this year was a high note.  
Remember all members are included in this group.  I 
cannot list the names of all who donated this year, the 
Newsletter is not long enough.  All I can say is thank 
you to all our members.  You have all made my year 
memorable. 
 

Mary Ann Plance  



Quilters of Alachua County Day Guild, PO Box 357012, Gainesville, FL 32635                      Website: QACDG.ORG 
 

 

  

SPECIAL PROJECTS 
 

 Just a quick reminder to turn in your bird blocks 
and bring your ditty bag to our December 
meeting.  Part of our festivities will include 
drawings for the winner of all the bird blocks as 
well as the ditty bag challenge which should 
include your plate, cup and utensils for our pot 
luck luncheon.   I am so thankful for all my 
quilting and fiber art friends.  Happy Holidays. 
 

Mary Peer  

MINI BEE 
 
  Mini Bee had a wonderful meeting at Laura Sillsô 
house. She provided wonderful refreshments and we 
took time to remember Marilyn Wagner and her 
beautiful work. Ellen shared her version of Pink 
Christmas (it wasnôt pink); but it was terrific. 
December is our holiday party and we will review our 
projects from 2018. 

  

Laura Jones  

FIBER ART BEE 
 
 The Fiber Art Bee will be having their annual holiday 
pot luck luncheon.  This year the members are 
exchanging stamped fabric using found objects.  In 
January, Renee Cobb will lead us in a ñPurple People 
Eaterò Art Quilt.  Bring your purple fabrics.  Hopefully 
Santa will bring you the new book we have chosen for 
our book study this year; Art Quilt Workbook by Jane 
Davila and Elin Waterston.  
 

Celeste Beck  

New Bee Starting in 2019 
Kumihimo Braiders 

 
  ñKumihimoò is a Japanese word meaning many threads, 
and the name of an ancient braiding technique. Many 
people today use kumihimo to make jewelry. The 
adventurous quilter might find a use for it in quilts as well. 
The braids alone are beautiful, but when you add beads to 
the cords or threads you are braiding, the results can be 
quite stunning. I find it a relaxing, almost meditative, 
hobby. (Plus the tools, etc. donôt take up a lot of storage 
space.) 
  The Kumihimo Braiders Bee will focus on the simple 
round eight-cord braid and its variations; but there are 
many other forms to be explored as well.  Beginning 
January 27th, we will meet on the fourth Monday at 12:30 
to 3:00. To get started you will need only a kumihimo disk 
and some yarns or ribbons to learn the basic braid which 
could be used for a bracelet. To make longer braids, you 
will need 8 kumihimo bobbins to keep the fibers from 
tangling and something to weight the cord as it is formed. 
The weight could be something as simple as a little bag of 
pennies. Kumihimo supplies are sold individually and as 
kits at Joannôs and other craft stores and are available 
online. 
 
For more information, contact Linda Cowell. 
 

EMBROIDERY BEE 
 
  The Embroidery Bee will have a Holiday brunch on 
December 13th at 9:30.  We will share our projects that we 
have made throughout the year and discuss programs for 
2019. 
  Hope to see you at our Embroidery meeting. 
 

Janet Verville  
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At the December Meeting  

 

VWear fragrance free products. 
V Wear your NAME TAG!! 
V Donate fabric, especially solids, BEARS and 
fiberfill to Community Service. 
VBe sure to fill out the Show & Tell sheet and 
card if you show a quilt.  
VBring protein food items for Senior Pantry. 
VBring ñREDò fat quarters for drawing. 
VCheck out the Ways and Means sale table. 
VBuy Raffle tickets. 
VPay 2019 Membership Dues. 
 
 
 

Announcing 2019 Day Camp Classes! 
Registration begins at January 2019 Guild Meeting!!! 

 
 
  Day Camp is a 3-day series of half and full day workshops in various quilting techniques taught by talented members 
of our Guild. Day Camp will be held at The Family Church, 2022 SE 122 St, Gainesville from 9:30am-4pm on February 
12, 13 and 14, 2019.  Your Day Camp Committee is Claudia Larsen and Melanie Phillpot, who are happy to answer your 
questions.  Marwin Smith will post information on the QACDG website and coordinate food for our event. 
 

Class Costs:  $6 per half day class, $12 for full day class.  Some classes have kit fees also. 
Sit and Sew: a room will be available for those who wish to attend camp but work on their own projects or finish 
camp projects.  Cost will be $6 per half day (9:30am-noon) (1pm-4pm) or $12 all day to pay for the room.  
Optional Lunch $10: Catered lunches will be available or you can bring your own. 
(All costs are based on the fee to pay for church rental. Teachers are not paid. The Guild does not profit) 

 
  The 2019 Day Camp Registration form will be in the January newsletter and also on the QACDG website with project 
pictures and supply lists under the Day Camp page.  Classes are half day unless noted.   
  Registration will begin at the January Guild program meeting and continue in February.  Those unable to attend 
meetings can register by mail using information on the registration form. Classes are restricted to QACDG members 
but newcomers are welcome to join up and attend! 
 

Fiber Art Bee Featured in Special Exhibit 
 

  The Fiber Art Bee is featured in a special exhibit at 
the Florida Quilt Museum in Trenton.  This exhibit 
will be available for viewing through December 25th.  
This inspired collection features unusual techniques 
like rust and ice dyeing, hand-dyeing, stenciling and 
stamping, digital imagery, surface design techniques 
and unique materials which contribute to the 
creativity of the exhibit.  Make a day of it and come 
see the show, have lunch at the Suwannee Rose 
Café and shop with friends at the Suwannee Valley 
Quilt Shop.  Youôll be glad you did!!!   
  The Florida Quilt Museum is open Monday through 
Saturday 10:00 ï 3:00. 

SECRET SIBLINGS 
 

Dear Secret Sisters - Itôs that magic time when 
we are no longer ñsecretò!  When you bring your 
gift this month, please find some lovely way to 
identify yourself to your sister.  Perhaps a 
special card - a note on the gift itself - or even - 
present her with the gift personally.  It has been 
a fun year and Iôve enjoyed having you all 
participate in the Secret Sister program.  I have 
a small ñthank youò for everyone - so be sure to 
find me!! 
 

Peggy  DiNegro  

 
P.S. - A special thanks to Carla for helping out 
this year! 
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SHOW & TELL 
November 1, 2018 

 
Chris Beriauéééééééé.Tumbling Triangles Quilt 
Carol McCarthyééééé..éééé.Giraffe Baby Quilt 
Genie Whiteéééééé.é.Thermo Painted Mosquito 
Nancy RobertséééééééSparkling Christmas Tree 

 

HAPPY DECEMBER BIRTHDAY 
 

Cathy Alsmeyer      Karen Hagler      Kate Murrell 
Joy Avery                Bettye Harris      Jean Paty 
Jennifer Ciccarelli   Patricia Hodges  Sandy Pozzetta 
Elaine Cori              Myungsun Kim    Anna Rasmussen 
Mona Dow              Connie Lucas      Mimi Shaughnessy 
Carol Feltz              Sima Mellman     Cheryl Watson 
Liz Finn 
 
Birthday Members: Please remember to bring drinks!  

 

 
 

REMEMBER TO BRING NONPERISHABLES  
FOR THE FOOD BANK!! 

 

 

Longarm Quilters who are Guild Members 
 

  

 

QUILTING ACTIVITIES 
 
Gainesville, FL Dec 1-2  Downtown Festival & Art Show 
More info www.GainesvilleDowntownArtFest.org 
Clearwater, FL Jan 25-26 Quilting Under the Palms 2019  
More info www.quilterscrossing.net/Pages/qpalms.html 
The Villages, FL Jan 25-26  2019 Showcase of Quilts, 
two locations in The Villages  More info  www.qgotv.org 
Tampa, FL Jan 31-Feb 2  World Quilt Florida  More info 
www.quiltfest.com 
 
For more quilt activities and information: 
http://www.floridaquiltnetwork.com/calendar.html 
 

 

 

http://www.gainesvilledowntownartfest.org/
http://www.quilterscrossing.net/Pages/qpalms.html
http://www.qgotv.org/
http://www.quiltfest.com/
http://www.floridaquiltnetwork.com/calendar.html
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Minutes of the Meeting 
(Condensed version)November 1, 2018 

.   
The meeting was called to order by President Mary Ann 
Plance at 10:00 a.m.   
Announcements: Reminders: turn off cell phones, no 
fragrance guild meetings due to allergies. 
Historian: Gennette reminded members to see her to have 
their picture taken for the membership book. It helps 
members to put a face with a name.  Gennette is retiring 
from her Historian position and a replacement is needed to 
take pictures.  
Hospitality: Happy Birthday to all of your November 
birthday members.  We will be having our holiday luncheon 
in December. The birthday members for December need to 
bring drinks. Everyone is to bring a covered dish/dessert. 
Membership: 2019 dues are now being collected. Checks 
for $25.00 can be made out to the QACDG and given to Té. 
Nominating Committee:  Chairperson Gail Benz presented 
the slate of proposed officers: President ï Theresa Morales, 
1st Vice President - Marité Haynes, 2nd Vice President 
/Membership ï Marie Davis, Secretary ï Anna Rasmussen, 
Treasurer - Genie White.  Members voted unanimously to 
accept the slate of officers for 2019. 
Queen Bee:  Genie White will be Treasurer next year so a 
Queen Bee replacement is needed. Genie reminded us that 
the Newbie Bee is the 4th Thurs of the month and will be 
starting a new Newbie session in January. 
Secret Siblings:  Peggy DiNegro is back! Secret Sibling 
Reveal 
Secretary:  Minutes of previous meeting were approved. 
Special Projects: Whimsical Bird Blocks are due at the Dec. 
meeting to be entered into the raffle. Reminder to bring in 
your homemade or repurposed ditty Bag with non-
disposable plate, utensils, cup, napkin so you can be 
entered into the drawing at our Dec. holiday party 
Treasurer: Monthly report stands as presented. Members 
voted unanimously to accept the 2019 budget.  
Ways and Means: Laura thanked all of the participants who 
worked our booth at the Micanopy Festival. Our two quilt 
raffle donations were $239. Té Haynes reported that Dudley 
Farms Booth received $120 for the two quilt raffles. Thanks 
to everyone who participated, especially to Emily S. for her 
wonderful scrappy quilt demonstration and bed turning. 
Carla Action reminded everyone of the annual Downtown 
Festival on Dec. 1 and 2. Sign-up sheet for volunteers to 
work our booth is going around. Mary Peer reminded 
members to shop at the Ways and Means table. 
Show and Tell: Wonderful quilts presented. 
Meeting was adjourned at 11:25AM by President Mary Ann 
Plance.  
Unfinished Object (UFO) Swap:  Bring something you have 
not finished with necessary materials and pattern for 
someone else to finish during the year and return at the next 
December holiday party. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Anna Rasmussen, Secretary  

Treasurer's Report 
November 15, 2018 

 
CHECKING ACCOUNT: 
Beginning Balance 10/31/18                          $9,193.65 
 
INCOME: 
Ways & Means-Monthly Meeting    69.25 
Raffle Quilt-Micanopy                     239.00 
Workshop-Nancy Prince      40.00 
Membership     850.00 
TOTAL INCOME:                                            $1,198.25 
 
EXPENSES: 
Workshop Refund/overpaid,cancelled               90.00 
Reimbursement to Bees               235.09 
Comm Svc-Workday Fund Lunch                     50.04 
Nancy Prince Workshop-Outside Speaker       1,170.58 
USPS-Stamps                  10.00 
TOTAL EXPENSES:                                       $1,555.71 
 

CHECKING ACCOUNT BALANCE 11/15/18             8,836.19 
 
SAVINGS ACCOUNT BALANCE 11/15/18             $7,596.43 
   Note: Balance includes earmarked funds as follows, 
       Lawyer as needed        $1800 
       Outside Speakers         $2000  
       Work Day Fund                 500 

 
TOTAL CHECKING & SAVINGS 
 AS OF 11/15/18                             $16,432.62 

 
Respectfully Submitted,  

Gail Benz, Treasurer  

 

 

QUILTERS OF ALACHUA COUNTY 
DAY GUILD OFFICERS 2018 

 
President         MaryAnn Plance 

1st VP - Programs        Theresa Morales 

2nd VP- Membership                    Mariteô Haynes 

Secretary         Anna Rasmussen 

Treasurer                     Gail Benz 

NEWSLETTER 
Editor.................................................Debra James 
Copy Editor........................................Cheryl Watson 
Photography......................................Gennette Gailey 

Newsletter Deadline:  the 15
th

 of the month.  If you would 

like to submit an item for the newsletter, call or email Deb 
James.  My contact info is in the membership directory. 
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NOVEMBER 2018 PROGRAM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2019 QACDG BOARD 
From left to right 

 
Genie White, Treasurer; Marie Davis, 2

nd
 VP, 

Membership; Theresa Morales, President; Teô 
Haynes, 1

st
 VP, Programs; Anna Rasmussen, 

Secretary 
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NOVEMBER 2018 SHOW AND TELL 

 

 

 

 

 


